TOWBALL

The Gloucestershire Centre Newsletter

Here we go again! it's July 11th raining again, might just as well start to put together the next Towball.
Going to Netley on Friday, must just take a break to say a few prayers for some fine weather for the next
ten days, don't think anyone is listening though. The first rally | should feature in this issue was
cancelled, guess why, yes the fishing rally at Clanfield June 21st - 24th was abandoned (I thought
fishermen were a hardy bunch). This of course was because the site was waterlogged.

The next rally, the " Family Link-up" was very poorly attended, | think it,s time to knock these rallies on
the head, people work very hard to put on these events and they get very little support, This | must
stress is only my opinion, let me know what you think.

Anyway it's stopped raining, the Sun is out I'm beginning to cheer up and the next couple of rallies went
ahead, just waiting for the reports to come in,

June 29th - July 1st
Rally Officers:Bill & Audrey Davis , Mike & Anne Davis

'‘Ode to Wyre Piddle’
We enjoyed our time at Wyre Piddle
It really was a good 'do'.
We set up in breezy, dry weather
With Roland, Merv and a few.

Saturday dawned bright and sunny,

Could have been warmer but PHEW

If it was too hot some'd be moaning
You can't please all, it's true.

We enjoyed our weekend on the Piddle,
With sports, ice cream and fresh air
Long walks, good pubs and a village fete,

but 'flag' was a blustry affair.

The opening ceremony at the Wyre Piddle Games?

When young, a weekend on the piddle,
Meant getting as p****d as a newt,
With Sunday in bed to recover

It really wasn't that cute!!

Now we like weekends at Wyre Piddle
With its traditional countryside charm,
And hope our past on the Piddle
Has really done us no harm.

With thanks to Billy, Audrey,
Mike and Anne for a great weekend.

Alan Wintle




We made our way to Wyre Piddle resolutely following the instructions in
the hand book, unfortunately missed the bit about "sharp right at the
stone cross", "that was it" Brenda pointed out as we sailed by. Have to
turn around I replied as we came to a halt at the sight of another
caravan who had done the same thing. It was Merv Watkins, he was in
the process of trying to turn in the road, but finding out the road was just
not wide enough. We were confronted with a set of traffic lights which
were permanently red and a sign which said "Emergency vehicles
only". WE decided we had no option but to ignore this and go through in
order to turn. I'm still awaiting a letter to appear on the mat but keep
your fingers crossed.

When we did arrive were soon pitched on the banks of the Marina, |
must say this was the first time we had been to this venue and we were
very pleasantly surprised, the grass was like a lawn and we had
electric.

Saturday morning a walk into Pershore was suggested, only just across
the field' not far, | can't quite remember who said that but on a warm
sunny morning it seemed further than that. When we staggered into
Pershore Dragon Boat Races were taking place on the river (laid on
especially for us?) so we had an ice cream, took the weight off our feet
and watched for a while.

After doing the shops for a hour or so we made our way back to tha
marina for some lunch, the Wyre Piddle Olympics had been arranged
by Billy and Audrey's grand children, all the adults were press ganged
into taking part (didn't mind really) this included an "Olympic Torch
Relay", don't know what outsiders thought but we all had smiles on our
faces, that's the main thing.

Saturday evening we had a get together which included one of Dave
Allens famous (or infamous) games, although it wasn't too warm
everyone enjoyed themselves.

I must say this is what rallying is about, lovely friendly rally in a very
pretty setting, well done and thanks Billy & Audrey and Mike & Anne

for a lovely weekend.




July 3rd - 10th Tuesday -Tuesday
Rally Officers: Paul & Steph King, Tom & Joan Lockyer, John & Claire Medus, Tony Smith

Had no reports from this rally and | didn't attend (too noisy
for me) although 250 enthusiastic outfits did and, at times
enjoyed a pleasant weekend watching a full air display.
The weather played the game and allowed all the aircraft to
fly as planned. Although the mud was deep it did not
dampen spirits and, dressed in suitable wellies, many
enjoyed the musical entertainment provided on Saturday
evening by Ken Moran and his band, dancing well into the
night.

When it was time to say goodbye to this very popular rally
for another year, many found they were going nowhere and
a tractor had to be called upon to tow these brave ralliers to
more solid ground, it all adds to the sense of adventure and
you can bet your life they will all be back to do it again next
year. Lets pray for better weather for all the rallies in 2013.



July 13th - 22nd nine day holiday rally
Rally Officers: Mike & Anne Davies and Graham & Ann Bevan

We booked this rally knowing | would have to go to work from
there, but Lindsay could enjoy a number of the days on site. Itis
around a 20 minute run to our home and work and very convenient.
The site is one we like and have visited many times before
although never in the field we were on this time. With the excessive
rain we have experienced | felt secure in the knowledge the ground
on the ‘normal’ rally field was good and firm. Upon arrival |
suddenly found myself turning into an unfamiliar gate and field.
Indications were to follow a route around the outskirts of the field
and the ground conditions told me to keep steady and keep going.
That being very moist and newly formed ruts along the field. A
reassuring sign as | could see the rally through the trees but the
ground through the gate was a challenge. A moderate steady
speed in a high gear worked and | was soon being ushered to my
pitch without stopping.

A warm welcome was waiting and we were soon settled. The field
itself was good for us and Mike & Graham had made good use of
the limited room they had compared with the usual one. To my
surprise that field was in a very poor state where everyone had
entered and left.

The welcome Flagpole followed soon after we arrived and were
straight into a great rally with light banter between Mike & Graham.
It was nice to find there were friends we had not seen for a while on
the rally and a number of other Centres. The plans for the week
were discussed ‘subject to the weather’ but we had already
experienced wet weather on their rally at Cirencester and that did
not stop them doing as much as they could and always with a smile
and a joke. We were soon looking forward to the events planned
and Lindsay with our Grandson Tyler especially the boat trip.

It was great for me as after a day’s work to be going straight back
to our caravan, every time with a great welcome and smiling faces.
As long as | did not mention that 4 letter word | was Ok. During the
week we had a cream tea, a lovely ploughman’s and Lindsay &
Tyler the boat trip. Which | understand went extremely well by the
amount Tyler had to tell me when | got back, he really loved it.

A great rally which you could tell everyone enjoyed by the closing
Flagpole. The weather was a bit showery but we were squeezed
under Colman tents for the results of the challenging competition,
the raffle, where | won some lovely earrings, and the food. Once
again the ladies had worked hard and we were enjoying the
benefits. Naturally at other times they were keeping an eye on the
men!

A great rally, and a big thank you to Mike & Anne with Graham &
Ann

Martin & Lindsay Cullimore, Tyler and other visiting Grandchildren



The life of a rally officer The "QUEEN ELIZABETH" sets sail from Southampton

More cancelled rallies due to the wet weather now, Hop Yard Farm and Welland Steam Fair, although
Welland has been rescheduled so keep everything crossed for September 22nd/23rd.

August 2nd - 6th
Rally Officers: Tom & Joan Lockyer and Roy & Jean Turl

This was a new venue with 4 nights in mind, free and easy, in
very splendid location with 3 large lakes and an abundance of
wildlife etc.

Saturday evening a small social was held which included everyone
having a chat and a drink, finished with a huge firework display at
Gloucester, we had a wonderful view, and completely not planned.

A very big thank you to the rally officers Tom & Joan Lockyer It was
a first for them having assisted in many over the years, well done
to them.

They were assisted by Roy & Jean Turl, many thanks to them.

Usually most articles | read for towball talk mainly about the
weather, | decided against It.

Paul [ Chairman ]



August 9th - 13th Thursday - Monday
Rally Officers:June & Barrie Blackmore and Jeanette & Keith Seabright

So the road went on & on, deeper & deeper into the glorious
Gloucestershire countryside on this balmy August afternoon when
after turning the corner, an oasis appeared in front of us. With one
of the most stunning views in our county, the site, on the banks of
the river Severn looking over Newnham on Severn with it's church
bells ringing out took our breath away.

A warm welcome came from our rally officers June & Barry &
Jeanette & Keith and it was great to meet up with friends old &
new. This was one of those rare hot & sunny weekends that we
had this summer and to sit outside the van with friends and have a
barbecue made a real refreshing change. | spent Saturday with
Dave fishing on the Sharpness canal which is close by, whilst the
girls went shopping in Gloucester also close by.

Saturday evening, Chef of the Year took place on the rally field
and it was won outright by Jeanette & Keith Seabright, with a
lovely three course meal. Afterwards there was a get together in
the sun. Sunday, breakfast was provided by the rally officers with
delicious bacon rolls & flag was taken again in the sunshine.

Many thanks to our hard working rally officers who made us all
feel so welcome at this stunning location. All in all ,,,, What a
cracking weekend!!

John Medus



HE% & "))

Like our new van? this picture was taken at

_ i _ I've finished putting the awning up dear!
Blaise Castle Bristol in 1966.

Now for a nice cup of Tea where's the slice of cake? Better just empty the loo!

Looking over the sea at Clevedon in 1966 looks like a great place to rally,
is that a Somerset & Bristol flag? all before my time.




Just to make you feel better about this Summer, here are two pictures from the 1967
National at Sandringham, could easily be 2012!

Rally Officers: Graham & Ann Bevan

Yes WONDERFUL is what the 2012 Wessex certainly was, enjoyed
by all those who attended this bi annual event at the Showground
near Frome. After all the rumours of this years event being
abandoned because of lack of support, we arrived on Thursday to
find 200 plus units were due to arrive,slightly down on the 2010 rally
but still a good turnout.

The enthusiasm of everyone soon rubbed off on us and we wished
we had made more of an effort to enter all the events and
competitions that went on.

Friday night Bingo organised by the Gloucestershire Centre with
Jeanette Seabright as the caller (she knows all the lingo, think it's
down to a misspent youth) , very well attended, some big money
prizes, my wife won £41, not a bad evenings work.

Saturday, sports day, lots to watch sadly no body from our centre
felt fit enough to enter apart from Dave and Pam Brown who came
a creditable fourth in the Boules.

Saturday evening off we went to the "Centre Entertains" with a
great deal of trepidation, at the last minute Paul & Steph had come
up with this idea of doing a sketch entitled "The Weakest Link" (I
had my doubt's) they had persuaded Joan Lockyer to take the part
of Anne Robinson and conned Jenny Betts to be her stooge, and
with the only rehearsal being on the day of the performance off they
went like lambs to the slaughter. They were the third act on the bill
and as the intro music failed to perform as planned (a good start)
Joan started her spiel, Jenny gave her retort and the place erupted
with laughter, this continued throughout the performance and at the
end rapturous applause. Everyone around thought they would win
but as usual we Were robbed and came second, very well done to
both of them they were fantastic, and the whole show was fantastic,
we really enjoyed it.



Sunday, another full day, Flowers and Cakes in the marquee, Top
Centre Quiz and illuminated window competition to boot, we had
entries in all of these and, didn't we do well? Stephanie King 1st in
the fruit cake comp, Jeanette Seabright 1st in the small flower
arrangement and Brenda Pellatt 3rd in the large flower arrangem-
ent, the quiz team didn't do too well, but it's the taking part that
count's although Mike Davis assures me it's the winning that
count's not the taking part. Another misspent youth?

We did win the illuminated window usually June Rylands domain,
we did her proud thanks to all who helped with the window
especially my wife Brenda, Keith Seabright and Dave Brown who
cleaned around the window on my van but refused to clean the
rest, think he must have been in a bad mood.

Monday, not a nice day for the walking tableau but three brave
teams participated, what was lacked in quantity was made up for in
guality, a lot of effort must have gone into the ideas and costumes.
It was a difficult job to choose a winner and | cant for the life of me
remember who did win it was that close.

It was now time to head home, luckily | did most of the preparations
beforehand, just turn off the gas & water and empty the toilet
unfortunately by this time the heavens had opened and | had to
drive home soaking wet, should be used to that after the Summer
we've had.

After all this excitement my one wish is that | can keep this
enthusiasm alive until the next Wessex in 2014 and can encourage
some of you sceptics to come along and take part | know you will
enjoy it! We spent last night in bed thinking of what we could do for
the window next time (sad | know).

P.S. Brenda has just told me the winner of the walking tableau was
Alice in Wessexland, still not sure what centre. And the Flower
Show was on Saturday to a theme of " The Diamond Jubilee.

Still I nearly got it right!



I had this last page put aside for the report from The Holding Stables at Wilmcote, was looking forward to
this, new venue for us, good weather forecast. It's Thursday afternoon I've just come home after a hard
morning playing golf (Brenda think's I'm out enjoying myself) to be told it's all off as the ground is too soft
due to the rain last night, what a disappointment! after frantically searching unsuccessfully for somewhere
else to go | have consoled myself by looking again through some of these old pictures Graham has given
me. Anyone remember any of these rallies?

Flag at Blunsdon May 1969 Lawn Skittles 1969 recognise anyone?

Mid Wales taken in 1973, anyone know where? Skenfrith 1966 Going to a Wedding or Funeral maybe?

Another one | know nothing about, The blue sky

| know nothing about this picture, tells me ftwasn't 2012

My Big Fat Gypsy Wedding maybe?

If you have any Photo's you would like to share with us,however young or old, please let me have them




